
RRTA Meeting
March 6, 2025

Attendance:  Z. Artson-Crichlow, M. Barnum, J. Cox-Hiler, C. Dean, L. Espinosa, K. Evans, K. Fager, M. Ferenchak, B. Gerace, K. Huey, W. Humphrey, M. Jenkins-Cox, A. Johnson, B. Jones, F. Macek, L. Rapkin, G. Shakes, S. Silvio, A. Smith, C. Smith, B. Swan, F. Valente, M. Zimmer, J. Zuniga
Absent:  C. Bonsignore-Kitchen, P. Brody, D. Jackett, S. Flynn, M. Keating, K. Schultz, D. Sullivan, Y. Wooten
Also present:  J. Kraus,  Adam Urbanski

 The meeting was called to order at 10:09.

 2.  A moment of silence was observed for teachers who have passed away in the past month:  Barry Hartman, Nelson Lavere, Thomas Morrow, and Ellen Robinson (RRTA rep).  A $25 donation is made to Books for Kids in memory of any RRTA member.

3.  The RRTA minutes are posted on line within a week of the meeting. If there are any questions, contact Mary Zimmer and changes will be announced at the next meeting. 

4.  Announcements:  
	a)  Next RRTA meeting will be April 3.  
	b)  Kevin Fager and Jim Kraus were asking for city residents to sign petitions for Malik Evans and other democrats running for office in the city.
	c)  Health Care — Charlie Dean says he continues to get calls about changing health plans.  The open period to choose a health plan is during the month of November with an informative meeting for retirees and with the medical plan representatives attending.  The choice of medical plan goes into effect each January 1.

4.  Solutions Not Suspensions — A speaker from the program came to speak to the RRTA reps, Stevie Vargas (thechildrensagenda.org; stevie@thechildrensagenda.org).  She is from an organization called The Children’s Agenda, an advocacy organization for health and education of children, ending child poverty, early intervention, working with parents, etc.  
	The group is working with Albany legislators to set limits for long term school suspensions (limiting it from 180 days to 20 days), calling for no suspensions for grades Pre-k to 3rd, giving students access to their work, etc.  Ms. Vargas gave us many statistics that were state wide but said that data is also broken down by districts.  
	She acknowledged that some educational groups such as NYSUT/UFT/principal unions have concerns about the bill stating that it ties their hands in suspending, but there are many more that support it.   

5.  Dress a Girl/Savvy Sewers — Gaya Shakes said that at their February meeting they made 14 dresses, 28 power pack kits and sent 50 of the kits with 30 dresses to Kenya.  In May 50 dresses and 25 kits will be sent to Uganda.  If you know of anyone traveling and is willing to take supplies the group pays for luggage fees.  
	She thanked Joe Zuniga for toiletries that he donated that will be sent with one of the above shipments.

6.  Books for Kids — The group went to School 9 in February and will be going to School 19 in March.  Three hundred books have been distributed to RCSD first graders since September.  Anyone interested in donating to the group can send a tax deductible check to the RTA office made out to FLACE/Books for Kids.

7.  Scholarship Fund — Joe Zuniga said that the annual Scholarship Fund is also a tax deductible organization and checks can be written to FLACE/RTA Scholarship Fund.

8.  Spring Picnic — Karen Huey said that she has reserved a cabin at Braddocks Bay for May 28.  Info will be in the April newspaper.

9.  Adam Urbanski —  Adam said they are finishing the contract proposal to exchange with the district.  The new Superintendent will be named at this evening’s meeting.  Dr. Strickland is among one of the finalists.
	Adam said that there are some red flags, or snags to negotiations:
		*The district has already claimed that health costs are in the tens of million dollars over cost.  They often state similar ideas and the RTA has not yet verified their claims; however, Adam says that the RTA looks at health benefits as a human right to retirees and new hires.  
		*Class size is being discussed.
		*Salary — RCSD is losing students and teachers; salaries need to be competitive.  Adam says that 1/2 of the teachers hired over the past 2 years are not fully certified.
		*Safety and student discipline issues.  Schools aren’t safe if the streets are not safe.  Consequences and suspensions need to be accompanied by more services and with alternative environments available.  
		*Changes with the dissolution of the Department of Education, Adam said that he hopes money transfers to the states and NYS is in better shape because they send a lot of money to the federal government that is sent to southern states, but will now stay within NYS to fund programs that were previously federally funded.  

10.  Labor Council  — Freddi Macek reported that the Labor Council is very active and organizing with groups that have been picketing.  Also unions are energized against Trump’s decisions.  
	Mayor and city council interviews will be happening and they will endorse candidates.  It is important to vote in both the primary and November elections.
	There is a postcard rally to send postcards to Donald Trump objecting to what he is doing.  All to be mailed on March 15 so that they arrive at the White House in an avalanche from unsatisfied Americans.

11.  Newspaper  —  April 1 is the deadline for news/pictures sent to Mary Barnum.  The paper will only be sent to dues payers.  The newspaper will have the list of dues payers, a list of RRTA representatives whose terms are expiring and those who have one more year on their term, call for nominations of 17 reps, information about the spring picnic and the Shaw festival.

12.  Calendar:  March 18 — RTA rep assembly and the last opportunity to run for an RTA officer position (nominations taken from the floor).  Reps and other active teachers are encouraged to get involved in the union and run for a position.
		   April 3 — next RRTA meeting
		   May 28 — RRTA picnic
		   June 20 — Shaw Festival

13.  Request for a speaker — Gabriel Geiger from Lifetime would like to speak on offerings from Lifetime for retirees.  He will be asked to come to the April or May RRTA meeting.  Mary Barnum made the motion, seconded by Kevin Fager and passed unanimously.

14.  Shaw Festival — Bob Gerace is working with Cathy Fager to plan a trip to see Anything Goes on June 20.  Information will be in the April newspaper.  The plays are starting at 1 pm this year so the bus will leave at 8 am.  All the seats will be in the orchestra section and prices will be listed in the newspaper.

15.  From the program that was presented today, Solutions not Suspensions, the RRTA reps asked Adam Urbanski to find out NYSUT’s position on the bill.  Adam had said that other bills such as this often want to stop suspensions but have no real solutions.  

Adjourned at 11:20.

Mary Zimmer
RRTA Secretary

